

## GIBSON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Principal: Mr K Sterritt

64 Old Mountfield Road, Omagh, Co Tyrone, BT79 7EG

Tel: 028 82244552 email: <a href="mailto:ksterritt616@c2kni.net">ksterritt616@c2kni.net</a> website: <a href="mailto:www.gibsonps.co.uk">www.gibsonps.co.uk</a>

7 January 2022

Dear Parent

Given that schools are required to open windows for ventilation purposes it is likely our school will be cooler than normal. With this in mind we have taken the following decision.

Pupils may wear either their PE kit to school or normal school uniform until Tuesday 15
February when we finish for half-term. A decision on whether to continue after this will be taken then.

Please note we still believe that uniform is very important in maintaining standards, good discipline and a sense of pride in our school. Therefore, PE kits must comprise of the following:

- Navy track suit bottoms
- · Gibson Primary School branded Polo Shirt
- Navy Hoodie / Sweatshirt / Fleece

SLEWIN

Trainers

Other colours of tracksuit bottoms or fleeces/sweatshirts are NOT acceptable.

It is essential that all items of clothing are labelled to avoid a large quantity of lost or misplaced property. PE kits have been sent home today to allow you to choose which form of uniform your child will wear on Monday.

Yours sincerely

K Sterritt (Mr)

Keill

Principal